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Michael J. Sheehan, Esq. 

Senior Counsel 

Phone: 603-724-2135 

Email: Michael.Sheehan@libertyutilities.com 

 

August 20, 2021 

Via Electronic Mail Only 

Dianne Martin, Chairwoman 

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 

21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 

Concord, New Hampshire 03301-2429 

 

Re: Docket No. DG 21-xxx; Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp. d/b/a Liberty 

 Property Tax Adjustment Mechanism — Tax Year 2020 Reconciliation and Rate 

Adjustment Filing 

 

Dear Chairwoman Martin: 

On July 30, 2021, the Commission issued Order No. 26,505 approving a Settlement 

Agreement (“Settlement”) (Exhibit 49) in Docket No. DG 20-105.  Section 6 of the Settlement 

described a new Property Tax Adjustment Mechanism (“PTAM”), and Section 6.5 of the 

Settlement stated that the filing for the initial property tax year was to be filed on or before 

August 20, 2020, with an associated distribution rate adjustment to be effective with service 

rendered on and after November 1, 2021.   

Consistent with the terms of the Settlement, enclosed is a reconciliation of the local 

property tax bills received during calendar year 2020 and related to tax year 2020 compared 

to the calculated amount in distribution rates as of March 31, 2021.  Also enclosed is an Excel 

file providing the reconciliation, a listing of the individual invoice amounts, calculation of the 

proposed distribution rates effective November 1, 2020, and the annual bill impacts of those 

proposed rates.  In addition, copies of the invoices supporting the amounts have on this date 

been provided to the Department of Energy and the Office of the Consumer Advocate for 

their review.  



Dianne Martin, Chairwoman 

August 20, 2021 

 

 

Please include the following on the Service List in this matter: 

David Simek   David.Simek@libertyutilities.com   

Catherine McNamara Catherine.McNamara@libertyutilities.com 

Steven Mullen  Steven.Mullen@libertyutilities.com  

Maureen Karpf  Maureen.Karpf@libertyutilities.com  

Karen Anne Sinville  KarenAnne.Sinville@libertyutilities.com. 

Pursuant to the Commission’s March 17, 2020, secretarial letter, only an electronic 

version of this filing will be provided.  Thank you. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Michael J. Sheehan 

 

Cc: D. Maurice Kreis, Consumer Advocate 

 OCA Litigation 


